Report of the Stated Clerk Alternate





February 27, 2017

1. Prepared minutes of September 2016 meeting and distributed them by email to Classis churches and to the denomination.

2. Contact with Bruce McMurry and Dee Recker re: Board of Delegates position.

3. Prepared information on Classis personnel for Yearbook office.

4. Updated contact information for those holding licenses to exhort and distributed it to churches. 

5. Submitted Classis nomination forms for denominational boards (Jill Huizenga and Liz Rudenga).

6. Worked with many helpful folks, including FaithWebsites, to get the classis website up and running again; arranged for bill for hosting fee ($14.99 per year) to be sent directly to treasurer.

7. Arranged for Chuck Adams to present report on World Renew.

8. Met with CIC in Ripon.

9. Contact with several possible sermon evaluators for candidate Kooiman.

10. Arranged for the following for the February classis meeting:  vice-president, three synodical deptuties.

11. Forwarded classical personnel needs to nominating committee.

12. Forwarded overture from Alto to pastors/churches.

13. Received and forwarded to CIC: 

a.  denomination question re: status of Robert Kreuger (Alto)

b.  request re:  permission to perform baptism (Sheyboygan, Christ Community)

14. Responded to a request for information about the “mandate” of the Classical World Missions Committee.

15. Forwarded sermons, other information to synodical deputies as available.

16. Prepared agenda for February classis meeting; distributed it by email to pastors/churches.  

17. Arranged to have all classis information loaded on website.

Respectfully submitted,

Mary L. Bosch

Alternate Stated Clerk
